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1. Review of Revised MATOC Program Support Proposal and Draft PowerPoint Presentation for Congressman Ruppersberger Meeting
Mr. Steeg opened the meeting with a review of the purpose of the call and brief summary of recent events regarding Reps. Ruppersberger and Oberstar and with the Universities of Maryland and Minnesota.
On Tuesday, June 17, a meeting is scheduled with Rep. Ruppersberger’s office to present the MATOC Program Support Proposal, which was distributed to Committee Members prior to this call. Planned attendance includes Dick Steeg and Mike Zezeski from MATOC and representatives from the Universities of Maryland and Minnesota, potentially including their respective congressional relations representatives.  The proposal asks for dedicated funding for 5 years, beginning 2 years from now. 
There was discussion about who should lead the presentation, based on how the opportunity presented itself and the lack of awareness at senior levels of MATOC member organizations.  It was decided that the University of Maryland would lead the presentation.  MATOC representatives would explain MATOC and its status and plans, and express support for the proposal with the caveat that the activities proposed therein be regarded as suggestions or examples to be refined after the next two years of MATOC development and operating experience.
A concern was raised with respect to Congressman Moran and his awareness of this meeting, given his sponsorship of the original funding for the MATOC program. Messrs. Steeg, Kirby, and Meese were to meet with Rep. Moran the afternoon of June 12 to thank him for his efforts and support of the program and to provide an update on the progress MATOC has made, especially in the last year. They will provide information on the discussions with Reps. Ruppersberger and Oberstar and the proposal to be presented on June 17. 
A final concern of Committee members was the need to brief and get buy-in from their respective agency executives. Each Committee member stated that this proposal might have implications on other funding that could be available for their agencies, therefore agency executive support would be needed.
The Proposal and PowerPoint presentation were commented on by attendees. Mr. Jacobs will address the comments and provide an updated version for the June 17 meeting.
2. Next Steering Committee Meeting
A teleconference to provide input from the Rep. Moran briefing was scheduled for Monday, June 16 at 1pm with Messrs. Kirby, Meese, Steeg, and Zezeski.

The next Steering Committee meeting will be June 17 at 1:00 PM in MWCOG Meeting Room 3.
ACTION ITEMS:

1. Revise proposal and PowerPoint presentation per comments from this meeting (Jacobs).
2. Teleconference for final preparations for June 17 meeting (Kirby, Meese, Steeg, Zezeski).
